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        Wakamin is a town with a soul. It used to have a
sentimental soul which got thrills out of neighborliness and “The
Star–Spangled Banner,” but now it wavers between two generations,
with none of the strong, silly ambition of either. The pioneering
generation has died out, and of the young men, a hundred have gone
to that new pioneering in France. Along the way they will behold
the world, see the goodness and eagerness of it, and not greatly
desire to come back to the straggly ungenerous streets of Wakamin.



        Those who are left, lords of the dead soul of Wakamin, go
to the movies and play tight little games of bridge and aspire only
to own an automobile, because a car is the sign of respectability.



        Mr. Gale felt the savorlessness of the town within ten
minutes after he had arrived. He had come north to wind up the
estate of his cousin, the late proprietor of the Wakamin Creamery.
Mr. Gale was from the pine belt of Alabama but he did not resemble
the stage Southerner. There was a look of resoluteness and industry
about his broad red jaw. He spoke English very much like a man from
New York or San Francisco. He did not say “Yessuh,” nor “Ah
declah”; he had neither a large white hat nor a small white
imperial; he was neither a Colonel nor a Judge. He was Mr. Gale,
and he practiced law, and he preferred lemonade to mint juleps. But
he had fought clear through the War for the Southern Confederacy;
and once, on a gray wrinkled morning before a cavalry battle, he
had spoken to Jeb Stuart.



        While he was settling up the estate, Mr. Gale tried out the
conversational qualities of the editor and the justice of the
peace, and gave up his attempt to get acquainted with the Wakamites
— except for Mrs. Tiffany, at whose house he went to board. Mrs.
Captain Tiffany was daughter and widow of Territorial Pioneers. She
herself had teamed-it from St. Paul, with her young husband, after
the War. The late Captain Tiffany had been the last commander of
the Wakamin G. A. R. Post, and Mrs. Tiffany had for years been
president of the Women’s Relief Corps. After the barniness of the
Wakamin Hotel Mr. Gale was at home in her cottage, which was as
precise and nearly as small as the whitewashed conch shell at the
gate. He recovered from the forlorn loneliness that had obsessed
him during walks on these long, cold, blue twilights of spring.
Nightly he sat on the porch with Mrs. Tiffany, and agreed with her
about politics, corn-raising, religion, and recipes for hot
biscuits.



        When he was standing at the gate one evening of April, a
small boy sidled across the street, made believe that he was not
making-believe soldiers, rubbed one shin with the other foot,
looked into the matter of an electric-light bug that was sprawling
on its foolish back, violently chased nothing at all, walked
backward a few paces, and came up to Mr. Gale with an explosive,
“Hello!”



        “Evening, sir.”



        “You staying with Mrs. Tiffany?”



        “Yes, for a while.”



        “Where do you come from?”



        “I’m from Alabama.”



        “Alabama? Why, gee, then you’re a Southerner!”



        “I reckon I am, old man.”



        The small boy looked him all over, dug his toe into the
leaf-mold at the edge of the curb, whistled, and burst out, “Aw,
gee, you aren’t either! You don’t wear gray, and you haven’t got
any darky body servant. I seen lots of Confederuts in the movies,
and they always wear gray, and most always they got a body servant,
and a big sword with a tossel on it. Have you got a sword with a
tossel?”



        “No, but I’ve got a suit of butternuts back home.”



        “Gee, have you? Say, were you ever a raider?”



        “No, but I know lots about raiders, and once I had dinner
with Colonel Mosby.”



        “Gee, did you? Say, what’s your name? Say, are you a
gen’rul?”



        “No, I was a high private. My name is Gale. What is your
name, if I may ask you, as one man to another?”



        “I’m Jimmy Martin. I live across the street. My dad’s got a
great big phonograph and seventy records. Were you a high private?
How high? Gee, tell me about the raiders!”



        “But James, why should a loyal Northerner like you desire
to know anything about the rebel horde?”



        “Well, you see, I’m the leader of the Boy Scouts, and we
haven’t any Scout Master, at least we did have, but he moved away,
and I have to think up games for the Scouts, and gee, we’re awfully
tired of discovering the North Pole, and being Red Cross in
Belgium, and I always have to be the Eskimos when we discover the
North Pole, or they won’t play, and I thought maybe we could be
raiders and capture a Yankee train.”



        “Well, you come sit on the porch, James. It occurs to me
that you are a new audience for my stories. Let us proceed to
defend Richmond, and do a quick dash into Illinois, to our common
benefit. Is it a bargain?”



        It was, and Jimmy listened, and Mrs. Tiffany came out and
listened also and the three lovers of the Heroic Age sat glowing at
one another till from across the village street, long and thin and
drowsy, came the call, “Jim-m-m-ee Mar-r-r-tin!”



        Later, Jimmy’s mother was surprised to discover her heir
leading a Confederate raid, and she was satisfied only when she was
assured that the raid was perfectly proper, because it was led by
General Grant, and because all the raiders had voluntarily set free
their slaves.



        It was Jimmy Martin who enticed Mr. Gale to go spearing
pickerel, and they two, the big slow-moving man and the boy who
took two skips to his one solid pace, plowed through the willow
thickets along the creek all one Saturday afternoon.



        At the end of the trip, Jimmy cheerfully announced that he
would probably get a whale of a licking, because he ought to have
been chopping stovewood. Mr. Gale suggested strategic measures; he
sneaked after Jimmy, through a stable door to the Martins’
woodshed, and cut wood for an hour, while Jimmy scrabbled to pile
it.



        In the confidences of Jimmy and in Mrs. Tiffany’s stories
of her Vermont girlhood and pioneer days in Minnesota, Mr. Gale
found those green memories of youth which he had hoped to discover,
on coming North, in comradely talks with veterans of the Wakamin G.
A. R.



        But now there was no G. A. R. at all in Wakamin.



        During the past year the local post had been wiped out. Of
the four veterans remaining on Decoration Day a year before, three
had died and one had gone West to live with his son, as is the
Mid–Western way. Of the sturdy old men who had marched fifty strong
to Woodlawn Cemetery a decade before, not one old man was left to
leaven the land.



        But they did live on in Mrs. Tiffany’s gossip, as she
begged Mr. Gale to assure her that there would be a decorating of
the graves, though the comrades were gone. This assurance Mr. Gale
always gave, though upon sedulous inquiry at the barber shop he
discovered that there was very little chance for a celebration of
the Day. The town band had broken up when the barber, who was also
the bandleader, had bought a car. The school principal had decided
that this year it was not worth while to train the girls to wear
red-white-and-blue cheesecloth, and sing “Columbia, the Gem of the
Ocean” from a decked-over hay wagon.
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